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CHEVITHORNE  
VILLAGE HALL  

Recently refurbished with new kitchen facilities available to hire for 
private parties, children’s parties, clubs, functions, meetings, etc. 

Large hall space and separate smaller room, garden area and ample 
car parking facilities 

Very reasonable hire rates 

For bookings and further details please contact 
Di or Emma Brown Tel: 01884 233552 

Email: chevithornehall@yahoo.com  

WWW.chevithornevillagehall.co.uk 

mailto:chevithornehall@yahoo.com
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The Season For Breakthroughs 
 

This is where the fun starts. Spring has sprung and the pains of winter blues 

are behind us. Through Easter we look forward expectantly - the church 

calendar also lifts us. Our pain has turned to glory. The risen Christ with the 

brilliance of indestructible life in his eyes has overcome and claimed the 

victory for us. 

 

Many of us have had battles and indeed are still entrenched in battles, but with 

the memory of Easter etched on our soul we have the strength and the joy of 

the lord to sustain us. Easter has spoken tenderly of the pains we endure, and 

reassures us that it will not always be this way, a new age has begun; in our 

hearts, in our church and all around us. 

 

I always find our faith is stronger when the sun is shining - where certainly in 

the season to see more of that, and increasingly we’re reminded that Jesus has 

risen, and the kingdom of the Messiah is here, we may feel so frequently 

immersed in skirmishes but He has won the war. Easter declares, for all time, 

that the one who has conquered death has now made it the servant of our joy - 

sadness becomes untrue. 

 

Jesus Christ, by his death, has destroyed the one who had the power of death, 

and as it says in Corinthians, ‘Death is swallowed up in victory’. (1 Cor. 

15:54). Journeying through Easter and into Spring, we’ve had our annual dress 

rehearsal for that great coming day when our perishable bodies will put on the 

imperishable and us mortals put on immortality. So let’s keep this flame 

burning bright in our hearts - Christ has been raised. The day no longer fades 

to black, but the night awakens to his everlasting brightness. Darkness does not 

suffocate the sun, as his light chases away the shadows. Despite what the 

papers say, let’s remember in this season of breakthrough that sin is not 

winning and will never win - death will always be swallowed up in his victory. 

If we are in Christ, we will always be on the winning side. 

 

Rev Christian 
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Saint Peter’s Bells Centenary 

 
Today, 17/03/24, we celebrated the centenary 

of St Peter's recently renovated bells. 

 

Photo: Les Boyce cutting the cake made for 

the occasion by Mark Heritage. The cake 

was a fruit cake at the bottom with a 

chocolate cake at the top.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

'Centenary of the St Peter's Bells - children's corner artwork' 

Pictures courtesy of Kate Henshall 



 5 

 

Cotswold Computing 

Garfield Barnett 

Home Computer Services 

  Computer set-up & installation 

  Broadband & wireless assistance 

  Virus, spam & spyware removal 

  Data backup & recovery 

Phone: 01884 253148 
Mobile: 07964 303368 
E-mail: Cotswoldcomputing@live.co.uk 

(Your PC problems solved) 
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 Exe Valley Gardening 
Services 

All year round gardener 
 

Tony Elliot 
 

Tel: 07768 159448 
 

All aspects of tree surgery/ 
Tree Inspection/Stump Removal 
Hedge Cutting and Reshaping/ 

Tree and hedge planting 
All types of fencing supplied and erected 

Grass Cutting/Strimming 
General Garden Maintenance 
Compact Tractor with topper 

and rotavator  
 

NPTC Qualified to British Standard 3998 
Fully Insured/Free Quotations 

 
info@fourseasons-treeservices.com 
www.fourseasons-treeservices.com                               

Oliver Vernon Great Bradley Cottage, 
Withleigh, Tiverton, Devon, EX16 8JL 

01884 563021  07766168162 

mailto:info@fourseasons-treeservices.com
http://www.fourseasons-treeservices.com
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APCM! 
 

Within a few days we will reach the day of the Annual Parochial Church 

Meeting. It will take place after the morning service on Sunday 14 April. To 

encourage as many members of St Peter’s as possible to come and to make this 

a special occasion we will be holding a bring-and-share lunch immediately 

afterwards. 

 

I do hope you will make a strenuous effort to be there. It really is an important 

date in the calendar – a time for considering where we are as a Christian 

community and thinking forward to where we will go and how we will set 

things up to help us to get there. Finance will be on the agenda inevitably; so 

too will fabric, and the vitally important issue of safeguarding. But this year it 

is especially significant because it will be the time for saying a big ‘thank you’ 

to Gill and Bill as they end their time as churchwardens. 

 

They have been outstanding in this role – on this everyone is agreed – and the 

election of their successors brings obligations on us all to help things to move 

on with every possible hope of progress. In respect of Bill and Gill, theirs will 

be a very hard act to follow, and whoever is brave enough to try will need 

every encouragement and all possible assistance from day 1. 

 

What can we do in preparation for 14 April? Well, there are the two new 

churchwardens to nominate. There will also be new members of the PCC to 

propose for election – at the time of writing it is not quite clear how many, but 

there will be some, so there is another issue on which to pause for thought. 

Nomination forms are on the table at the back of the church. 

 

So, in short, it’s important: please do come and play your part. 

 

David Catchpole 
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Chevithorne News 

 
Two new arrivals,    Craig and Maria of Colcombe farm have a new baby son, 

and Sarah, daughter of Ashley and Edith Gale has given birth to Hamish 

Ashley. Congratulations to both families. 

 

Congratulations to Jordan and Robyn Manning on their recent marriage. 

 

We say farewell to the Manning family as they move from Firebeacon farm 

and welcome the Hamlett family. 

 

Saturday June 1st,  St. Thomas church fete to be held in the grounds of Hayne 

House by kind permission of Sir Ian and Lady Amory, a date for your diary, 

more details next month. 

 

Thank you to all who helped with church cleanup recently, St Thomas's is 

gleaming for Easter.  Well done. 

 

PCC agm   Tuesday April 9th at 7pm in the Village Hall. 

 

Congratulations to Alice and Matt on the birth of a daughter Beatrice Margaret 

making Richard Rabjohns a Grandad. 

 

We wish Joyce Ford a speedy recovery after her hip replacement. 

 

Thank you. 

Margaret 

NB Copy for the May2024 Magazine 

should only be sent to 

TheParishMagazine@live.com 

or by post to 

Cotswolds, 49 Park Hill, Tiverton EX16 6RW 

by April 10 
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A Spring Concert 
featuring the double 

musical treat of: 

The Wyndham Singers 
from Kentisbeare 

& 

The Stuart Singers 
from Minchinhampton, Gloucestershire 

 

St Andrew’s Church, Cullompton 

Saturday 20
th

 April 

7pm 
 

Tickets: £12 

from: David Ball 07962 401408 

or email: 

info@wyndhamsingers.org.uk 
 

All proceeds in much-needed aid of 

HOSPISCARE 
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 Newly refurbished practice 
 Next to William street car park 
 Enormous frame selection 
 Paediatric frame specialist 
 Contact lens specialist 
 OCT scans 

 
We place even greater emphasis on your eye health 

Call us now for our latest offers 
We are open Monday to Friday 8.30am to 5.00pm 

      Saturday               9.00am to 1.00pm 
Telephone 01884 252034       www.pilgrimoptical.co.uk 

JB’s Pressure Washing Services  

  

A friendly, prompt and reliable service.  

Using high quality cleaning and sealing products.  

  

 

DRIVES - PATIOS - DECKING  

GARDEN WALLS  - STATIC CARAVANS  

  

Light agricultural and commercial cleaning also available.  

  

Fully insured.  

  

For a free no obligation quote  

Call John on 07749 389035 or 01884 256158 

Email: john-boy7@live.co.uk  

http://www.pilgrimoptical.co.uk
mailto:john-boy7@live.co.uk
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Tiverton Mothers’ Union 
 

Wednesday 24th April  2pm Baptist 

church rooms our talk will still be the 

M U  t a l k  f o r  t h i s  y e a r 

“ T R A N S F O R M A T I O N  I N 

ACTION” but with a change 

of  advertised speaker who will be 

Janet Jones, vice President of the 

Exeter Diocese and has spoken to us 

about A F I A . Janet writes  “For 

with God nothing shal l  be 

impossible”. The theme continues 

looking forward to our new triennium 

2025, (MU has elections every 3 

years). Looking at our churches and 

communities MU members are 

resilient and adaptable. Now is the 

time to build on these experiences to 

grow in the future. 

We look forward to discussing these 

issues with Janet and welcome 

anyone who would like to join us and 

getting to know each other over tea & 

biscuits afterwards. 

  

Rev Jane Wilson gave us a thought 

provoking talk in February on the 

“Two Davids” David  Psalmist 

and  King and St David Patron Saint 

of Wales. 

We read about King David in Samuel 

chapters 1 & 2, how as a boy he 

played on his lute to sooth Saul who 

suffered from serious depression. 

David was the warier and the well 

known story of how he spared 

Goliaths life. 

 He was a gorilla fighter and also a 

ruthless soldier. In contrast he cried 

out to the lord in trouble was a man of 

prayer who wrote Psalms 23rd being 

the most well known. 

  

St David was born in a storm on a 

cliff top in Pembrokeshire  and grew 

up in a Christian home. He was a fine 

preacher and travelled around the 

South West and to France including 

Brittany, as an Evangelist he 

performed many miracles including 

restoration of sight to a blind man and 

he was remembered for raising a 

mound for him to stand on so that he 

could be seen and heard by the 

crowds who came to see him. St 

David was a vegetarian and was said 

to live on Leeks and although water 

was not safe to drink he did in 

preference to alcohol which was 

generally consumed at the time. 

  

Considering what we can learn from 

both Davids and the main thing is to 

live a life of prayer  which is an 

example to us all. 

Discussion continued over tea & cake 

to end a good afternoon of fellowship 

and friendship. 

  

The World Day of Prayer service at 

St Andrews church March 1st was 

attended by folk who represented 

(Continued on page 15) 



 13 

 

 

Indoor Work 

Carpentry (all areas) 

Door/Window fit/repairs 

Kitchen/bathroom fit/refurb 

Staircases/Plasterboarding 

Outdoor work 

House maintenance 

Decking/sheds 

Gardening/fencing 

Guttering/Roof work 

Adrian’s Home Improvements 
18 Years Experience 

Odd jobs/ Small Jobs/Big jobs 

 

Free estimates 

Local to Tiverton 

 

H. 01884 259928   M. 07792923516 
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Heard & Sendell Ltd 
Farm, Garden, Coal, Pet & Equine Supplies 

The Old Sawmills, Leat Street, Tiverton, EX16 5LF 

Animal Feed, Pet & Equine Feed & Bedding, 
Pigeon Food, Fertiliser, Coal & Gas, Garden 

Furniture & Compost 

Tel: 01884 258099 
Email: peter@heardandsendell.co.uk 

www.heardandsendell.co.uk 

mailto:peter@heardandsendell.co.uk
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‘I beg you, bear with one another’ 

 

This was the theme of the World Day of Prayer this year, and the service held 

at St Andrew’s Church early last month was very well attended by men, 

women and even little children (who were so quiet and enchanting!)  Written 

by the Christian women of Palestine, long before the present tragic situation, 

we heard stories of three women who witnessed to the power of bearing 

together in love. 

The symbol of an olive tree (kindly loaned by The Old Well) represented the 

three generations of these women – the trunk, branches and leaves – the eldest, 

the middle aged and the youngest. We learnt how each one experienced, and 

dealt with, the desperate situation they were in, representing so many living on 

the West Bank. 

Accompanied by beautiful hymns and moving prayers we came away 

saddened but full of admiration for the deep faith that these Christian people 

have in the Lord. 

Next year the theme is “I made you wonderful” and has been compiled by the 

women of the Cook Islands.  And the venue for our service here in Tiverton is 

St. Peter’s – 7th March at 2.00pm.  We hope to see you there! 

Nickie Johnson 

most churches in Tiverton. The 

service was prepared by an 

ecumenical group of Christian 

women from Palestine, as it was 

decided a year ago who would be 

preparing this service it was all the 

more meaningful and a special prayer 

was written for the present situation 

to include In this time of war we pray 

for the healing of hearts and the 

restoration of peace. We enjoyed 

further fellowship over tea and cake 

in the church hall. 

 

Monday 8th April is Lady Day and a 

Diocesan service will be held St 

Andrews church Colyton at 11am, if 

anyone would like to go please 

contact Nickie Johnson. 

  

Exeter Bishop Palace Garden  is open 

Sunday 14th & 28th April £5 

admission. Unfortunately this is not 

suitable for wheel chairs or mobility 

scooters. For the able bodied this will 

be a rare chance to visit. 

  

Betty  Thrall 
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April 2024 Diary  

 

Sun 31 Mar 9:30am Morning Prayer Online 

 10:00am Holy Communion Chevithorne 

 10:15am Holy Communion 

Sat 6 Apr 10:00am Coffee morning - Time TBC 
 

Sun 7 Apr 8:00am Holy Communion (BCP) 

 9:30am Morning Prayer Online 

 10:00am Morning Prayer Chevithorne 

 10:15am Holy Communion 

 

Sat 13 Apr 1:00pm Visiting Organists 

 

Sun 14 Apr 9:30am Morning Prayer Online 

 10:15am Holy Communion 

 11:30am Annual Church Meetings 

 

Sun 21 Apr 9:30am Morning Prayer Online 

 10:00am Holy Communion Chevithorne 

 10:15am Holy Communion 

Wed 24 April 2:00pm Mothers' Union Meeting 

Sat 27 Apr 7:30pm East Devon Choral Society Concert 

 

Sun 28 Apr 9:30am Morning Prayer Online 

 10:15am Holy Communion 

 

Sun 5 May 8:00am Holy Communion (BCP) 

 9:30am Morning Prayer Online 

 10:00am Morning Prayer Chevithorne 

 10:15am Holy Communion 

Thu 9 May 7:30pm PCC Meeting 

Fri 10 May 4:15pm Visiting Bell Ringers 

 

Sun 12 May 9:30am Morning Prayer Online 

 10:15am Holy Communion 
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Tiverton Pannier Market – 2024 events schedule  
 
April 
Thursday 4 April (midday to 2pm) – Midweek Car Boot Sale 
Saturday 6 April (9am to 2pm) – Tiverton Farmers Market (Spring Festival) 
Wednesday 24 April (10am to 12.30pm) – Mid Devon Jobs Fair 
Sunday 28 April (9am to 2pm) – Tiverton Salvage Fair 
 

May 

Thursday 2 May (midday to 2pm) – Midweek Car Boot Sale 
Saturday 4 May (9am to 2pm) – Tiverton Farmers Market and Garden Festival 
Saturday 11 May (5pm to 9pm) – Electric Nights 
 

June 

Saturday 1 June (9am to 2pm) – Tiverton Farmers Market 
Thursday 6 June (midday to 2pm) – Midweek Car Boot Sale 
Saturday 15 June (times TBC) – Tiverton Family Dog Show and Father’s Day event 
Sunday 30 June (9am to 2pm) – Tiverton Salvage Fair 
 

July 

Thursday 4 July (midday to 2pm) – Midweek Car Boot Sale 
Saturday 6 July (9am to 2pm) – Tiverton Farmers Market (Summer Festival) 
Saturday 13 July (5pm to 9pm) – Electric Nights 
 

August 

Thursday 1 August (midday to 2pm) – Midweek Car Boot Sale 
Saturday 3 August (9am to 2pm) – Tiverton Farmers Market 
Saturday 17 August (times TBC) – Pirate event 
Sunday 25 August (10.30am to 4pm) – The Great Western Teddy Bear Fair 
 

September 

Sunday 1 September (times TBC) – Devon General bus event in town centre 
Thursday 5 September (midday to 2pm) – Midweek Car Boot Sale 
Saturday 7 September (9am to 2pm) – Tiverton Farmers Market 
Friday 27 September (10am to 1pm) – World’s Biggest Coffee Morning 
Sunday 29 September (10am to 4pm) – Market Fest (alongside eat:Festival in 
town centre) 
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Random Thoughts 
 

There was much grief throughout the land when the sycamore at Hadrian's 

wall was vandalized, for most of us have, if not a spiritual connection with 

trees, at least a respect for them; and in these days of concern for the planet, an 

appreciation of their importance to our survival. 

 

But this particular sycamore had made a statement. 

Recognized, perhaps, all over the world, it stood brave, perfect, steadfast and 

alone between barren hills. 

 

As we watched televised shots of its shattered humiliation, perhaps we 

reflected sadly on our human impulse to destroy, and how much easier it is to 

destroy than to construct, both of which are manifestations of power. 

 

Overnight, someone with loving care had planted a sapling replacement 

nearby, and this morning on BBC news we had a jubilant report of the 

successful germination of seedlings from the stricken parent; testaments of 

love and concern from those who wanted to bring comfort and reassurance. 

 

I have a habit of opening a bible at random to find usually, that a verse written 

centuries ago speaks powerfully on present-day matters, and on this occasion it 

fell open at Job, chapter 14, verse 7: 

 

“For there is hope of a tree, if it be cut down, that it will sprout again, and the 

tender branch thereof will not cease." 

 

At this time of the resurrection of our Lord, our hopes, and the celebration of 

Nature's power, we can wait faithfully for the first buds of renewal from the 

amputation of the Sycamore of the North. 

 

Anon 
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Appreciating Johann Sebastian Bach 

Three hundred years ago, on 7th April 1724, the German composer 
Johann Sebastian Bach’s St John Passion was performed for the first 
time, at a church in Leipzig. 

It was put on as part of Good Friday Vespers at St Nicholas Church, 
having been transferred from St Thomas at the last moment by the 
music council. Bach, who had just turned 39, agreed to the move, while 
pointing out that the booklet had already been printed, there was no 
room immediately available for the musicians, and the harpsichord 
needed some repair. These problems were overcome. 

Bach was already highly regarded, but primarily as a harpsichordist and 
organ expert. Later seen as one of the best composers of all time – 
renowned for such works as the Brandenburg Concertos and his Mass 
in B Minor– he was one of a large family of north German musicians. 
He is widely praised as a great synthesiser of styles and traditions. 

The St John Passion, written during his first year as director of church 
music in Leipzig, was designed to be used as part of a church service. 
It follows John 18 and 19 in the Luther Bible, but the writer of the 
libretto is not known. A possible earlier Passion, written in Weimar, is 
lost. 

Nowadays the St John Passion is heard mainly in the 1739–1749 
version, which was never performed in Bach’s lifetime, though he made 
many revisions to the original before his death. 

Parish Pump 
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DEVCO MVS LTD 
Unit 1, Twyford Units, Kennedy Way, Tiverton, EX166RZ 

 
Used Car Sales and Service Centre 

For Mid Devon and surrounding areas 
Established – 1973 

SALES 
 

Hand Picked Quality Used Vehicles 

Light Commercials 

Part Exchanges Welcome 

 

WORKSHOP 
 

Service and Repairs to all Makes 

MOT Test Station  

Current MOT Offer £42.00 

Parts and Accessories 

Air Con repairs and Re-Gas 

Contact us: 
Service & Parts Email: devco.mvs@btconnect.com 

Sales Email: sales@devcorenault.com 
Website: www.devcorenault.com 

Telephone: 01884 254318 

Find us on Facebook 

We look forward to seeing you. 

mailto:devco.mvs@btconnect.com
mailto:sales@devcorenault.com
http://www.devcorenault.com
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Attendance on the rise. 
 

Attendance at Church of England cathedrals has continued to bounce back 

following the pandemic, according to the latest statistics. 

 

Figures show that adult usual Sunday attendance rose 60% between 2021 and 

2022 for the 42 Church of England mainland Cathedrals to 12,300 adults. A 

total of 28,200 people including children attended services every week, 

according to Cathedral Statistics 2022. 

 

Over the year there were 584,000 attendances at specially arranged services – 

not included in average weekly attendance – such as school services. The 

number of special services stood at 2,100. The total reported attendance at 

Christmas services stood at 104,000.  

Parish Pump 
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Getting the Harbour ready for spring 

Rain!  Rain!  Rain!  It seems like it has 

been raining now for months.  And when 

it is not raining, the weatherperson on the 

television tells us it will be raining soon.  

At least the reservoirs are full, or nearly 

full.  It was only a few years ago we were 

crying out for rain as we were being told 

that the reservoirs were fast emptying, 

and we might need a hose pipe ban – 

which parts of Devon did. 

But the rain will ease off and sunnier 

weather is approaching.  At Lighthouse 

we are already getting ready; the decking 

in the Harbour (our outdoor seating area) 

has already been power-washed in time 

for the new season.  And by the time you 

read this, the tables, chairs and parasols 

should be out, just in time for Easter. 

 

New menu coming soon 

There are other changes coming as we 

revamp the menu.  Penny and Kelsie 

have a few ideas of areas that can be 

changed.  Some of the lesser-requested 

items might be dropped and new ones 

added.  You may have noticed that 

during the winter we introduced Hot 

Chocolate Extra – the extra being cream 

and marshmallows – and very popular it 

is proving. 

Unfortunately, we will also have to take 

this opportunity to put our prices up 

again.  We are aware that the cost of 

living is still going up for our customers, 

but so are our costs, although we do our 

best to keep rises to a minimum.  And, as 

usual, we will still try to keep our prices 

competitive, compared to other cafés in 

the town.  We expect to introduce the 

new menu in the next couple of months. 

 

Problems with the phone 

We are sorry if you have had problems 

trying to phone us, but there has been a 

problem with the phone line into the 

shop.  This means that the bell does not 

always ring and, when we do pick up, the 

line can be rather crackly.  BT responded 

quite quickly when we reported it, but it 

took some time to trace where the fault 

might be.  Their latest idea is that it is in 

a manhole in the middle of the road 

outside Lighthouse.  This will mean a 

road closure in Bampton Street before 

they can even check – another delay 

while that is arranged.  At present BT are 

hoping to restore ‘normal’ 

service by the end of 

March.  We are waiting to 

see if that happens. 

--------------------------------- 

 

Thank you for your 

continued prayers and 

support for the work of 

Lighthouse. 

Lighthouse Christian Books and Café, Registered Charity Number 1063294 

 13 Bampton Street, Tiverton, EX16 6AA 

Phone: 01884 255769,   Email: shop@lighthousetiverton.org.uk 

Website: www.lighthousetiverton.org.uk 

LIGHTHOUSE NEWSLETTER No 30 - April 2024 

Jesus said, ‘I am the light of the world.  Whoever follows me will never walk 

in darkness, but will have the light of life’.    John 8:12 (NIV) 
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Prayer Diary for April 2024 
Preparation, through Lent, for Easter 

Alleluia – He is Risen! 

1 Suffer fools gladly that others may do the same to your foolishness! 

2  World Autism Day – pray for all with autism, and their families. 

3 Give thanks for lighter evenings and warmer days 

4 Pray for farmers and their families who suffer from isolation and lonliness 

5 National Maritime Day – remember all who ‘go down to the sea in ships’ 

6 Pray for those in debt, and those who strive to help them 

7  2nd Sunday of Easter – “I believe – help my unbelief” 

8 Pray for those who work in factories and sweat shops & Modern Day 

 Slaves 

9 Dietrich Bonhoeffer – theologian, martyred in German concentration 

 camp 

10 Give thanks for all musicians, singers and music makers 

11 National Safe Motherhood Day – give thanks for the skill of midwives 

12 Pray for the eleviation of child poverty worldwide 

13 Pray for those facing death today, and those who mourn 

14 3rd Sunday of Easter – may God’s peace be in Ukraine and Gaza 

15  Pray for teachers and children as they return to school 

16 Pray for the hungry and homeless here, and for the generosity of CHAT 

17 Give thanks for the Armed Forces, that peacekeeping be not violent  

18 Pray for those suffering from the results of knife crime 

19 Give thanks for those who work to support young people 

20 Pray that the UK Government strives for a fair and healthy society   

21 4th Sunday of Easter – “the Lord is my Shepherd, I shall not want”   

22 Give thanks for all those who work to produce our food 

23 World Meteorological Day – Give thanks for all who monitor the weather  

24 Palm Sunday – “All glory Laud and Honour to our Redeemer King” 

25 Pray for children and teachers at the beginning of the school holidays  

26 Remember all who mourn, that they may be comforted 

27 Pray for all who are facing death at this time 

28 Maundy Thursday – pray for humility to serve others with love 

29 Good Friday – pray for help to forgive others who have wronged us  

30 Holy Saturday –pray for peace of mind as we bury all troublesome 

 thoughts 

31 EASTER DAY – ALLELUIA – HE IS RISEN! 
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Jam and Jerusalem 
 

This is a very easy recipe for 

Chicken, and I’m sure you will enjoy 

it like we do. Yes it’s not ‘low 

calorie’ but for a special meal it’s 

allowed!!! 

 

1oz Butter 

2tbsp Olive Oil 

6 Large Chicken Breasts 

2 cloves of garlic crushed 

2 shallots 

300 mls White Wine 

2 Tbs Dijon Mustard 

300 mls pouring double cream 

Salt and pepper 

Fresh chives chopped 

 

Heat butter and oil in a deep frying 

pan, season each chicken breast *and 

brown over a high heat for 3-4 mins 

on each side. Remove and set aside. 

 

Add the finely chopped shallots and 

fry for one minute, add the garlic, 

lower the heat to low and put a lid on 

the pan. Cook gently until the shallots 

are soft and lightly browned. 

 

Pour in the wine and bring to the boil, 

stirring for 5-10 mins until reduced 

by 2/3rds. 

 

Add the mustard and cream and boil 

again for 3-4 mins until sauce has 

thickened slightly. Season well. 

**Return the chicken to the pan with 

any juices as well, cover with the lid. 

turn down the heat and simmer for 15 

mins or until the chicken is cooked 

right through and tender. 

Serve with the sauce poured over and 

garnish with the chives. 

 

* If the chicken breasts are large cut 

into two, lengthwise, and also adjust 

quantities accordingly if cooking for 

2 or 4??? 

 

** At this point you can pour 

everything into an ovenproof dish if 

you prefer, and cook in a moderate 

oven until all cooked through. 

 

So again, please send me any of your 

special or everyday recipes as I’m 

running out !!! 

 

Sally x. 01884 254378 

sallynevillemundy@hotmail.com 

mailto:sallynevillemundy@hotmail.com
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Sandra Williamson  

Counselling 
 

 Ad Dip Counselling 

 Individual Adults and Young 

People. 
 

Tuesdays and Thursdays online 

Wednesdays at Old Heathcoat 

Community Centre Tiverton 
 

Mobile 07591 048569 
Email: sandra@sandrawilliamsoncounselling.co.uk 
Website: https://www.sandrawilliamsoncounselling.co.uk/ 

 
 ‘I felt safe and heard during the session.’ 

 ‘Reminded me of my strength and resilience’. 

 ‘Our sessions were very grounding and gave 

me the stability I needed to heal’.  

 The Lost Kitchen  

A wood-fired restaurant in a renovated 

traditional Linhay cider barn with 

beautiful views. 

We are led by provenance, sustainability, and 

welcoming hospitality. Our aim is to serve 

delicious wood-fired seasonal food and drinks in 

a casual, rustic, and warm environment. 

Regular Opening Hours: 

8.30am - 6pm Wednesday to Saturday,  

Sunday (closing 4pm) 

Closed Monday & Tuesdays 
 

Service Times: 

We serve Tea, Coffee & Cakes all day. 

Brunch from 9am to 11:30am 

Light Lunches from 12pm to 3pm. 

Wood-Fired Pizzas are served 12pm to 4.30pm. 

 

www.lostkitchen.co.uk 

01884 24 24 27 

If you wish to advertise in the 

Parish Magazine 

 

please contact Kate Henshall 

 

Email:-  

 
parishmag@stpeterstiverton.org.uk 

mailto:sandra@sandrawilliamsoncounselling.co.uk
https://www.sandrawilliamsoncounselling.co.uk/
http://www.lostkitchen.co.uk
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ST THOMAS’, CHEVITHORNE  
 

SERVICES 

For services please refer to the Diary 

 

---oOo--- 

 

CHURCH OFFICIALS 
 

PRIEST The Revd Christian Hill 

 The Vicarage, St Andrew Street 

 Tiverton, EX16 6PH 

 revchristian@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  

   

CHURCH WARDENS 

 Lady Louise Heathcoat Amory 

 Hayne House, Bolham, Tiverton, EX16 7RE 254492 

 Mrs Margaret Stacey 

 Knightshayes Home Farm, Bolham, 

 Tiverton, EX16 7RF 252569 

 

PCC SECRETARY 

 Lady Louise Heathcoat Amory 

 Hayne House, Bolham, Tiverton, EX16 7RE 254492 

 

CHURCH TREASURER 

 Esther Burd Email estherburdy@gmail.com  

 Hone Farm, Chevithorne. EX16 7QW 07739227529  

 

 

CHEVITHORNE MAGAZINE CORRESPONDENT 

 VACANT 

 

COVE MAGAZINE CORRESPONDENT 

 VACANT 
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ORGANISATIONS ATTACHED TO SAINT PETER’S CHURCH 

YOUNG CHURCH 

We welcome all children and young 

people of whatever age, and like to 

have them in the congregation with 

us. Our policy is to enjoy our 

children – to see and hear them. 

Supervised activities tailored to the 

needs of individual children are 

provided during the 10.15 service.  

 

 

ALTAR TEAMS 

Sacristans care for the altar, and with 

Servers assist at Holy Communion 

on Sundays. (Contact Susan Beale 

252619) 

 

CHOIR 

New members always welcome.  

(Contact: Gill Heard 

music@stpeterstiverton.org.uk) 

 

 

 

BELL RINGERS 

Bells are rung on Sundays and for 

Weddings. Practice on Tuesday 7.30. 

(Contact Sheila Scofield, email– 

ringers@stpeterstiverton.org.uk) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MOTHERS’ UNION 

MU is a worldwide Christian 

organisation, concerned with the 

family, for women and men, married 

or single.  At present we meet on 4th  

Wednesday in the month from 2.00 

to 4.00 in the Baptist Church 

Lounge, and we welcome visitors 

and potential members!   Contact 

Nickie Johnson 07957 198388.  

 

PRAYER CHAIN 

For those in need of some supportive 

prayer. Offered in total confidence. 

(Contact Jean Jenner 256597) 

 

 

FLOWER ARRANGING TEAM.  

A team who decorate the church at 

festivals and throughout the year. 

New members always welcome. 

Beginners offered tuition. 

(Contact Sally Mundy 254378) 

 

SUNDAY INTERCESSIONS 

If you are unwell and would like to 

be included by name in the prayers 

at Parish Communion, or if you 

would like the name of a friend to be 

included (having first got their 

permission) please contact Jean 

Jenner 256597. 
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ST. PETER’S, TIVERTON 
 

SUNDAY  8.00 Holy Communion (BCP) (1st Sunday only) 

  9.30 Morning Prayer online - joint with 

   The Exe Valley Mission Community 

  10.15 Holy Communion (CW) 

THURSDAY 10.00 Holy Communion at St Paul’s 

(Other Services as on Notice Board in Porch) 

INFORMATION 
 

To arrange a Consultation regarding Baptisms, Weddings and other matters 

please ring the Office on 242991 or email office@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  
 

Baptized and communicant members of other Churches are always welcome to receive 

the Sacrament at Holy Communion 

PRIEST: The Revd Christian Hill, The Vicarage,  

 St Andrew Street, Tiverton, EX16 6PH 

 revchristian@stpeterstiverton.org.uk 
 

CHURCH OFFICE and Tim Bayton, St. Peter’s Church Office EX16 6RP 

WEBSITE CONTACT:  office@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  242991 

READER: David Catchpole, 15 Uplowman Rd, EX16 4LU 252100 

 pcc@stpeterstiverton.org.uk 

CHURCH-WARDENS: Gill Heard, 6, Norwood Road, EX16 6BD 258600 

 Bill Zarrett, 6 Kestrel Close, EX16 6WY 256803 

 wardens@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  

P.C.C.VICE-CHAIRMAN:  Gill Heard 258600 

CHOIR  Gill Heard  258600 

ADMINISTRATOR: music@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  

P.C.C. SECRETARY:  David Catchpole, 15 Uplowman Rd, EX16 4LU  252100 

TREASURER: Helen Wakely, The Firs, 

 Elm Grove Road, Topsham, Exeter, EX3 0EJ 07711 380647 

 hwakely1@gmail.com 

PARISH GIVING  Helen & David Wakely, The Firs,  

RECORDER: Elm Grove Road, Topsham, Exeter, EX3 0EJ  01392 879179 

 hwakely1@gmail.com 

SAFEGUARDING  Joanna Hall-Tomkin 

REPRESENTATIVE:  Castle Croft, Park Hill, Tiverton, EX16 6RP 07791 747844 

 safeguarding@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  

MAGAZINE 

DISTRIBUTION Contact Jim Grose  01884 243016 

  

MAGAZINE PRINTING: Garfield Barnett, Cotswold Computing 253148 

 CotswoldComputing@live.co.uk 

CHURCH WEBSITE: www.stpeterstiverton.org.uk  

mailto:office@stpeterstiverton.org.uk
mailto:office@stpeterstiverton.org.uk
mailto:wardens@stpeterstiverton.org.uk
mailto:hwakely1@gmail.com
mailto:cath.makepeace@btinternet.com

